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CITY OF PORTLAND
 
Planning and Urban Development Department
 

MEMORANDUM 

TO:	 Code Enforcement I j 

FROM:	 JimWendel. Development Review Coordinator 

DATE:	 November 12,1997 

SUBJECf:	 Request for Certificate of Occupancy
 
Rainmaker Irrigation
 
70Bishop Street
 

'rot. OnNovember 6, 1997 I reviewed thesiteforcompliance with theapproved siteplanandconditions dated 5­
'ad 16-97; my comments arc: 
'11e 

In general thesitework is significantly incomplete. 

lat c 
1.	 The paving is incomplete. Four parking stalls, the dumpster area, theturnaround andapproximatelylett, 

3' at the back lineof thepaving limit hasnot been paved; also, the surface pavement hasnot been 
iO l completed. 
ctn 

2.	 Theraised bituminous sidewalk at theback door hasnot been constructed. 

3.	 Thepavement markings and handicapped signage have notbeen installed. 

4.	 Thegrading to the lefthalfof tho lothasnot been properly graded andstabilized. 

S,	 Thedumpster padwith fence hasnot been constructed; thedumpster is currently located at the bock 
of thelot in full view from thestreet. 

6.	 The riprap embankment along tcback-edge of the parking orca hos not been consnucted; the oren 
between the downslope to thewetlands and theback edge of thepavemCDt is unvegetated. 

7.	 Nolandscaping hasbeen placed. 

8.	 Thebusiness sign hasnotbeen installed. ,'ltJ{.t..ltLvL-. 

9.	 Thebackfilling behind theradius granite curb for theleftsideof the entrance is incomplete; it is not 
final graded orcompacted. 

Itismy opinion that no type ofCertificate ofOccupancy be issued until the incompleteconstrucuon noted 
above has been resolved. 
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Inspection Services Deportment ofUrban Development 
Michael J. Nugent JosephE. Gray, Jr. 
Manager Director 

CITY OF PORTLAND 

February 23, 1998 

Mr. Willaim Boyle 
Rainmaker Irrigation 
70 BishopStreet 
Portland, Maine04103 

RE:	 Bullding Permit#970840; Constructcommercial office/storage building
 
Certificate of Occupancy
 

DearMr. Boyle, 

Per mypre certificate ofoccupancy inpsection ofJanuary 21, 1998 in reference to the above mentioned, the City, 
of Portlandis yet to receive anyform ofcommunication regarding the balance of site plan issuesto be 
completed.	 . 
It is still imperative that you or your design professional submit a plan ofactionto ensurecompliance with the 
required conditions ofapproval. It is understood that you planto add an anothercommercial building to the 
adjacent lot. However, we still need to seesomecompliance withyour original site planapproval, whichis 
enclosed for your review. 
It is necessary that we receivecorrespondence that addresses eachoutstanding issueand outlines your intentions 
addressing suchwithin sevendaysreceipt ofthis letter. As it standsrightnow, you are in violation of Section 
118, ofthe BOCANaitonal Building Code, if we do not gain compliance, we may be forced to take legal action. 
Ifyou have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 874-8300, ext. 8707, during the hours of 8:00am 
and 3:00 pm. 

Thankyou for your promptattention to these issues.

&;y, 
~~ 
CodeEnforcement Officer 
encl. 
cc:	 Mr. Mike Nugent, Inspection Services Manager 

Mr. JimWendel, Deluca Hoffinan, Development Review Coordinator 
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